Burlington Town Council April 28, 2021 49 Northgate Plaza, Burlington, IN 46915

The Burlington Town Council held a special meeting on Wednesday, April 28, 2021 at 1:00 p.m. at Town Hall with Council's Steve Michael, Kevin Hammond and Jim Enoch; Public Works Commissioner Steve Stout; and Town Marshal Terry Moore present. Clerk-Treasurer Karen Dinger joins by phone.

There are no guests presented.

Council President Steve Michael opens the meeting at 1:00 p.m.

Discussion is held regarding the possibility of new housing being built in Burlington and what all would need to be in place for that to happen. Two of the economic development members have discussed with President Michael the request for a five year plan for the town for growth that the council would like to see.

Discussion is held regarding wastewater payment options and the costs to the town for services through Invoice Cloud and an add-on for ACH payments through Keystone software. A questionnaire will be sent out with the May 1 invoices asking for customer input on these options.

President Michael leaves around 1:30 pm for a personal appointment.

Discussion is held regarding equipment for access to underground wastewater areas for companies the town hires to use. Public Works Commissioner Steve Stout states that he understands that three people are required to be at the site for any underground work and believes the town should not purchase these items. He states that some towns are bringing equipment up to the surface to eliminate the need for anyone to go underground.

Marshal Moore updates the council on applying through the state for a grant for computers and printers for the police vehicles. He also discusses with the council the desire to get town ordinance fines in the e-ticket system for writing tickets for ordinance violations.

Enoch motions to adjourn the meeting.	Hammond 2nds.	All Ayes.	Meeting adjourned.	
Dale Steven Michael, President	ATT	EST: Kare	en Dinger, Clerk-Treasurer	